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WALWYNS CASTLE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Clerk/RFO Christine Lewis, Tel  01437 781418 Email  walwyns@btinternet.com
http://www.pembstcc.co.uk/walwyns-castle-community-council
THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT  WALWYNS CASTLE VILLAGE HALL, 2 NOVEMBER 2016, AT 8 PM
PRESENT  

Cllrs Ron Davies, Valerie George, Julian George, Geoffrey Harries, Colin Rees, (Chair), Nickolas Lloyd, County Cllr Peter Morgan, Christine Lewis (Clerk).
APOLOGIES
No apologies
ADOPT MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes were signed by Cllr Colin Rees (Chair) as a true record of the meeting held on the 7 September 2016.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interest declared.

MATTERS ARISING
Appointment of new Councillor

Councillor Colin Rees (Chair) welcomed Cllr Nickolas Lloyd to the Council.   Nick was provided with a copy of the Council's Standing Orders plus other relevant documentation and was asked to sign the Acceptance of Office document.   Christine (Clerk) advised Nick she would be happy to answer any questions he may have.

Cotts Road

Darren Thomas, PCC, Head of Highways and Construction advised us that part of the road had been resurfaced and that it was in good order up to the junction of Rosepool and Hasguard Cross.  He advised that the Council attend to the gullies in the area on a regular basis.  

Unfortunately,  it was clear from his comments that he is not talking about the same area that we reported was flooding.  The Clerk was asked to contact Darren and ask if he could arrange for a member of staff to meet with one of the Council in order to explain the problem area.
Layby between Flags/Rosepool

Darren advised that this area is not an adopted highway, although contractors have attended the rough areas with plannings from resurface work they did on the Dale Road around the Flags Bends.    PCC advised they are not aware of the ownership of the area.

Walwyns Castle Turn off

The grass verge and hedge has been cut back three times this year and visibility is approx 120m on the Haverfordwest side.  Darren feels that the only possible further improvement would be to get land owners to cut back over hanging bushes etc.   This information has been passed to Street Care to review.   Contractors also attended the junction from Walwyns Castle that comes out at Tiers Cross and consider the problem here to be the same as the Dale Junction - private hedges needing attention.

County Cllr Peter Morgan said he would talk to Derek Mathias with a view to getting him to come and take a look at the areas of concern.

Caravan on PCC Meadow

There has been no progress in moving the caravan from the PCC Meadow.   PCC have advised that they are investigating claims that the land belongs to the occupant of the caravan and will feedback the results of their investigations in due course.
AGENDA  ITEMS

Budget Update

The Clerk distributed copies of the Income and Expenditure against Budget to date.   She also advised the Councillors that they would be required to approve the 2017/2018 Budget and set next year's Precept at the January 2017 meeting. 

Community Governor for Broad Haven Primary School

The Council received a request for nominations for a Community Council member to sit as Community Governor on Broad Haven Primary School Governing  Board.   The Council asked the Clerk to advise that they fully support the nomination put forward by The Havens.

Rain water problems

Cllr Geoff Harries reported that the Council have been down to open up drains on one side of the road from Robeston West Church down to Chestnut Corner but there is still a fair amount of overgrowth stopping the rain clear.   Cllr Julian George pointed out that the ditches in Robeston West were not being cleared with the result that the water had nowhere to go.  The Clerk was asked to give PCC Cllr Harries' telephone number as a contact point in order that he could inform them of the problem areas.

Planning
	NP/15//0451/PA
	Installation of 36kW Ground Mounted Photovoltaic Array
	Support


Finance Report
	DEBITS
	      £
	 Cheque

	September Salary
	   88.00
	

	October Salary
	   88.00
	  100384

	TOTAL
	 175.00
	


There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 8.35 pm.
THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CONFIRMATION AT THE MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY,  4 JANUARY AT 8 PM.


...................................................


   Cllr Colin Rees [Chair]



Cllr Ian Whitby  [Chairman]


